Missouri Skeet Shooting Association Newsletter for February 2016

Happy Valentines Day

We are writing the newsletter to highlight tournament results, shooter accomplishments, upcoming events and news around the state. Also posting any information that our clubs might like to pass along, shooting instructions, concealed carry classes, special events, etc. We will also be highlighting our shooting sponsors, and posting goods and services offered by our members and friends and items for sale or trade. Also remember there is very detailed information on our website at moskeet.org. Our thanks to Bill Wayne for maintaining the website. Bill is the administrator for our facebook page, thanks again Bill.

Bill Wayne has created a Missouri Hall of Fame page for our website to recognize those Missouri shooters who have been inducted into the MSSA Hall of Fame. Any assistance you can provide in identifying these members would be appreciated. If you can provide names and (if known) year inducted, please send the information to MSSA President – Rob Gyngard at robgyngard@gmail.co

The 2016 skeet shooting schedule is posted on our website at moskeet.org. At the November 7 board meeting a Hall of Fame Committee was established. This committee is charged with examining the records of Missouri shooters and nominating up to two individuals for induction to the MSSA Hall of Fame and/or as recipients of the Charlie Smith Award for induction at the state shoot in August 2016. The criteria for each is spelled out in the By-laws, Article 10, the complete by-laws are posted on our website. The committee, consisting of Bill Wayne, Rob Gyngard & Arvel Mendenhall will consider suggestions for future nominations for the Hall of Fame and the Charlie Smith Award. Feel free to contact any one of us with a nomination, Bill Wayne at bwayne@cedarcroft.com, Arvel Mendenhall at sktnut@embarqmail.com or me at robgyngard@gmail.com. The complete minutes from the November meeting are posted on our website.

Flood of 2015

St. Louis Skeet and Trap Club suffered significant damage due to the flood, but with the help of its dedicated members it has been able to reopen.

St. Louis Skeet & Trap Club

Flood recovery final update, January 26th
Submitted by, John Napoli

This will be my final update on the flood recovery.

Keep your eye on the website for further information and updates.

We currently have trap on fields 1, 4, and 5. Everything is working normally.

Skeet is available on 2 - 6.

Eight sporting clays stations are operating.

We are waiting for electronic parts to get the other fields running.

We need a little more drying to get the 5-stand out. The target set is soft, but as we are able to get into the field to service traps we will get back to some tougher birds.

The Board and Management would like to thank all of the members that helped out with the flood recovery (there were at least 30).

Steve W., Jack W Mike B and others have been working in the bunker and all 15 new traps are installed there. We are just waiting for the electrician.

We have new chairs for the clubhouse and I am building new tables.

The computers are running, but we are using the flood as an excuse to buy a new main computer, as the old one has run out of memory.

The laptop that we use to run events was lost in the flood, so if anyone has a good laptop they are not using, we would appreciate the donation.

Keep and eye on the website for the date of the rescheduled Big Johnson, which will be in Feb. We are also planning a team challenge sporting clays benefit to aid the flood relief. Keep and eye out for that also.

Things won't be totally back to "normal" for a little while yet, but thanks to the hard work of the staff and all the volunteers, we are in pretty good shape.

Keep your head on the gun and your eyes on the bird.

I received a letter from Nancy Rodney's friend Nicole, she is looking for a exhibition shooter. If any of our readers know of anyone who might be of assistance please e-mail me or Nancy. Nicole is looking for entertainment for this years Strathalbyn event. Strathalbyn Farm Club is a private club located in Weldon Spring Missouri, in St. Charles county, you can find more information on their website.

2016 Skeet Shoots

The first shoot of 2016 will be held at St. Louis Skeet and Trap February 27, hopefully. It will be a 5 by 50 shoot. Time to get started, you have been reloading all winter and now is the time to put those shells to use.

The second shoot of 2016 will be held at Prairie Grove March 12.

The full schedule is posted on our website and now is a good time to plan your shoot schedule for the year. In addition to our regular schedule of shoots, St. Louis Skeet and Trap will hosting the **Zone 5 championships** the weekend before our state shoot.

The 2016 Missouri Banquet shoot which is a double point shoot is being held at Springfield Rod and Gun Club on April 15,16 and 17. Keith Haley sent me the program and it is posted below. The State Shoot awards, State Team awards and Points Challenge winners will be presented at the shoot.

Lunch will be available Saturday and Sunday for \$5 per person

Dinner is included

Saturday April 15th

After shoot offs the

MSSA Banquet Dinner

and awards ceremony

will be held at the

Springfield Rod & Gun Club

Clubhouse

Additional Banquet Tickets

Available for \$10

Banquet tickets can be purchased at registration or at anytime during the day

Shooters and Spectators are aware of the danger associated with the sport and participate at their own risk. Eye and ear protection is mandatory for shooters and spectators. PLACE STAMP HERE

Springfield Rod * Gun Club P O Box 11400 Springfield, MO 65808

Springfield

Rod & Gun Club



Proudly Presents the

MSSA

Banquet Shoot

April 15 & 16 &17

2016

372 E. Farm Road 68

Springfield, MO 65803

For more information contact

Keith Haley, Manager (417)209-3828

dt10skeet@gmail.com

Welcome

The Springfield Rod & Gun Club extends a cordial invitation to all shooters to attend the Annual MSSA Banquet Skeet Shoot.

NSSA rules will be in effect

No refund for withdrawal except for emergency

ALL TIES SHOOT OFF

Doubles at 3, 4, & 5 miss & out

All payoffs will be mailed

Management reserves the right to change this program without recourse or protest

Protest Committee

Keith Haley, Brian Waterworth, Jim Perpich

For advanced registration call or email:

Keith Haley

Skeet Manager

(417) 209-3828 or dt10 ske et@gmail.com

or Brian Waterworth

Skeet Chairman

(417) 425-6443 or mysonra ys@hotmail.com

Rotations

	09:00	01:30	10:30	03:00	
	10:30	03:00	12:00	04:30	
No. 3	12:00	0:430	09:00	01:30	

This is a Missouri Points Challenge

Double Points Shoot

Friday April 15, 2016

Event # 1- Doubles

Flight 3:00pm/ 4:30 pm

Entry \$50-All Fees Included

Saturday April 16, 2016

Event # 2-12 Gauge - Entry \$50

Event #3-20 Gauge- Entry \$50

Sunday April 17, 2016

Event #4-28 Gauge-Entry \$50

Event #5-410-Entry \$50

Event #6-HOA-Entry \$15

All Money Returned

Purse Division

HOA Champion \$25 over highest HOA Class

All Gun Champs \$10 over highest class

All Gun runner-up \$5 over highest class

Gun third class purse

Gun Champs and runner-up come out of class

Class Events

\$10 returned to class per entry

1-5 entries winner takes all

6-10 entries 60/40

11-15 entries 50/30/20

All NSSA Concurrent Events

Honors Only-No Fee

Three Places reported

Options-Entry \$10

All Money returned-Ties divide

Champion of Champion-Last 25 Targets

Handicap Options (Tables posted at Shoot)

Oklahoma Options-50's (\$15 entry)

Two Man & Five Man Teams-\$5 entry

(NSSA Class Divisions posted at Shoot)

Concurrent Events

Honors Only-No Fee

Three Places reported



Missouri Points Challenge Sponsor

Goods and Services



Marco Polo Outfitters 17724 Edison Avenue Chesterfield, MO 63005

Phone 636-530-7960 Fax 636-530-7961

Hours Please schedule an appointment for a personal shopping experience Email <u>info@marcopolooutfitters.com</u>

Craig Weiss Recoil Pads installed and Stock refinishing

call 314-685-7218 or email raceweiss@sbcglobal.net

Buy, Sell or Trade Remington 1100 or 870

Call: Jim Kalkbrenner 314-640-4549

Keen Sights, which specialize in Add-On ribs.

I recently had Keen Sights install a higher rib on my Beretta barrel and I think their work is excellent and the price is reasonable . If you are interested in having a higher rib added to your barrel, I would highly recommend them. They also offer adjustable ribs among other services check them out at their website at keensights.com.